
 
 

COVID-19 guidelines summary for competitors 
 

Remember our events are still running under Scottish Government and Motorsport UK 
COVID-19 guidelines and there are some key points that all our participants and support 

teams must bear in mind  
 

No under 16’s are allowed into the paddock – please do not bring children as part of your 
support crew 
 

Drivers can bring a maximum of 3 essential team personnel into the meeting who’s 
names must have been provided to us 9am on Friday as part of the event sign on process. A 
list of pre-nominated personnel will be held at the gate for admission control on Sunday – if 
you are not on our list, we won’t be able to let you into the venue so drivers, please make 
sure you provide us with all your support crews details.  
 

Face coverings must be worn at all times (unless you’re eating / drinking or you are 
wearing a helmet). Please note Medical exemptions to wearing a face mask do not apply at 
Motorsport UK events. 
 

Social distancing must be observed and teams must remain in their bubbles at all times. 
 

All drivers and teams will be restricted to the paddock areas for the event – you cannot 
travel out of the paddock, into the spectator areas. 
 

Knockhill have permission to have 250 spectators on site. Spectators must have pre-
booked with the circuit in advance and will access the venue via a separate entrance. 
Spectators will not have access to the paddock area. 
 


